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Regulations in construction 
 
Stuart Smith, director in Currie & Brown’s Salt Lake City office, explores the regulations 
faced by the construction industry. 
 
All over the world, the construction sector is regulated. In some countries the rules are tighter 
than in others, but they are almost always there. 
 
No one should regard regulation as an impediment. It may impact on building projects and at 
times cause delay and frustration, but it is there for a reason and it is needed to protect 
safety and the environment, support standards and build confidence.  
 
It is the industry’s friend, not its enemy. In countries where approvals and legislation are 
loosely applied, build quality tends to be lower, environmental damage is greater and safety 
incidents are more common. 
 
Regulations are found in every part of construction, and they have to be respected. They can 
cover licensing, tax and business ownership, as well as areas such as health and safety and 
the environment, and they can be specific to a location or a project. 
 
In areas of the world such as Europe and the United States where they have a strong impact, 
they can frame the whole approach, schedule and design of a project as well as the 
construction processes and schedule. 
 
A multitude of sins 
 
The regulatory requirements placed on the industry are often massively wide ranging. 
Environmental protections alone can cover a multitude of disciplines including air quality, soil 
contamination, oil spills and waterways. They can also require detailed and lengthy studies 
relating to adverse impacts on various animal or avian species and plants within the project 
area. 
 
The cultural and historic landscape may also have to be considered: one example of where 
this is paramount is the planned road tunnel close to Stonehenge in the UK, an area 
especially rich in prehistoric remains.  
 
Specific permits and regulations might also apply to building on the lands of indigenous 
peoples. Then, the more mundane regulations such as taxation and local business licensing 
need to be considered.  
 
Know the rules 
 
In order to comply with regulations, you have to first know that they exist. This may be 
obvious, but it is an important point: it is for you to find out about them, not for the statutory 
bodies to tell you.  
 
Specialist rules may apply to a particular project or area and they may not be immediately 
obvious. In the United States, for instance, certain states may have their own characteristics 
and rules that have to be followed. 
 
In Wyoming, which covers a large area but has a small population, for example, there is a 
risk that certain large construction projects can overwhelm local communities and resources, 
so a unique approval process is provided in statute.  
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The golden rule is to find a consultant who is aware of local regulations and experienced in 
dealing with them. They may be specialists or project management companies, but they will 
understand what is required based upon the location, specifics and features of the project. 
Local experience and knowledge is the key critical element here, to ensure the project is 
correctly permitted. 
 
Some companies may even have their own dedicated resources charged with the 
responsibility of finding out what permissions are needed. But it is critical that they are 
familiar with local requirements. 
 
Once construction is underway, the need to know the rules is just as great. For example, the 
simple act of pulling a construction vehicle off a roadway in order to let another one pass, 
even on a prairie, may also break a regulation in some areas. Only if you know about these 
things can you take the steps needed to comply. 
 
Follow the rules  
 
Everyone on the team has to be aware of what needs to be done in order to remain 
compliant. Some of the rules may seem irrelevant and even senseless. But that is not the 
point; the rules are there, and they have to be adhered to, to protect the resource or 
environment. Having a project regulation training plan is a critical part of project success 
planning. 
 
Regulations should be evaluated at the earliest possible stage on a project. It is far better – 
and usually cheaper – to be aware of potential environmental issues, archaeological remains 
or an endangered species of plant or animal at the beginning rather than discover these 
things later and have to put mitigations in place during construction. 
 
Of course, not everything can be planned for. In 2010 workers building a wind farm in central 
Utah found the fossilised remains of a camel while excavating a foundation. These sorts of 
discoveries can have huge significance for historians, but it can also delay or force a rethink 
on a project. 
 
In obtaining the necessary permissions, it also pays to be patient. Your time scale may not 
be someone else's. Regulatory agencies may have defined processes and timelines, and 
they may take as long as they are allowed to respond to you. 
 
Waiting for the permits can take longer than the actual building stage. As others may not 
share your sense of urgency, you may have to reset your expectations. 
 
Putting it right 
 
Once construction starts, how do you deal with any infractions? Clearly, training is vital if you 
are to minimise problems. People must be fully aware of what they can and cannot do. It is 
often also helpful to have a relationship with people in the regulating agencies, as that means 
interpretations of what the regulations actually mean can be aligned. 
 
With all the will in the world though, breaches can and do happen. When they occur, they 
need to be admitted to, properly recorded and the relevant authorities informed. More often 
than not, being open and honest helps to minimise any repercussions. In short, it’s better to 
tell the important agencies before they find out for themselves. 
 
Rules and regulations will always be a part of construction. We have to willingly – happily, 
even – accommodate them. In doing so, we build better, satisfy clients, add value to society 
and boost the reputation of our industry. And who could argue with any of that? 


